Action plan based on the student feedback received in the first
semester of the 2021/22 academic year (AOKELT792_1A)

Department: Department of Physiology
Faculty: Faculty of Medicine

Our feedback on general comments by the students:

We have received the results of the online submitted questionnaires by the students about our teaching.
According to the provided data, our teaching was generally appreciated by the students and our scores
were higher than the averages of the Faculty results in the general evaluation of the subject. The scores of
the practical part of the course are basically similar (significantly not different) to those of Faculty averages.

Our feedback on specific comments on mandatory subjects:

Most of the comments praised the practical teachers and/or the lecturers. We have received few
specific comments and recommendations from our students.

A comment asked to include more information in certain lecture slides. We think that the best
approach to use the lecture slides as starting points for making own lecture notes.

Two comments asked to clearly indicate any extra information that will not be asked in the exam.
The lecturers and the practical teachers try to emphasize the most important aspects of the material in the
lectures. Sometimes slides contain extra information in order to demonstrate the complexity of the given
material. The theoretical part of the practicals are interactive, so if a student is uncertain about what is
“extra” information there is a chance to ask the teacher.

A comment criticized that too many students are present during practical and due to this the
demonstration of the practice by the teacher is not visible clearly for some students. Indeed, some groups
are crowdy, and some groups have much smaller group size. Unfortunately, due to the NEPTUN registration
system, we cannot control the registration of the students. We highly recommend to follow the “group
rule” and this could prevent the formation of overcrowded groups. It was also criticized that not every
experiment can be performed by one person only in the lab practicals. Unfortunately, due to space and
equipment limitations, certain lab tasks need to be carried out in teamwork.

The comments related to the teaching style/quality of certain teachers will be discussed in person
with the concerned teachers.

One comment criticized the quality of the document camera in the lecture halls. Unfortunately, we
need to use the pieces of equipment which are provided by the IT personnel of the EOK Building. We believe
that the notes are clearly visible in the lecture halls but the resolution (readability) may be low in the zoom
video stream.

Date: 08. 04. 2022.



